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Delaware County Public Safety Meeting 

Notes 

November 6, 2023 

 The monthly meeting of the Delaware County Public Safety Committee was called to 

order by Chairman Gladstone at 11:30 A.M. in Public Safety Building 280 Phoebe Lane, Delhi, 

NY 13753 the following individuals were in attendance: 

 Supervisors      Departments 

 

 

 

Emergency Services Steve Hood –Director 

Mark Rossley- 911 

Coord. 

 

Probation Scott Glueckert, 

Director 

Stop DWI Scott, Glueckert, 

Coordinator 

Code Enforcement Dale Downin, Director 

 

Sheriff’s Office Kim Smith- 

Undersheriff 

Wayland Gladstone, 

Chairman  

Town of Andes 

Allan Hinkley 

 

Town of Roxbury 

Thomas Axtell  Town of Deposit 

Betty Scott 

 

Town of Masonville 

Carl “Pat” Davis 

(Absent) 

Town of Middletown 

Guest: 

 

Vicky Klukkert- Daily 

Star 
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Public Safety Committee  September 11, 2023 

 Chairman Gladstone introduced the meeting notes from October and will 

stand as submitted.  

Emergency Services ---- Steve Hood, Director 

  Mr. Hood stated that the projects they have are moving forward.  

 Mr. Hood stated that the surveyor will be going to the property on the 

20th and meeting the landowner to survey the road and property. Mr. Hood 

stated that they wanted the survey done and specked out over the winter so 

that they can break ground in spring.  

 Mr. Hood stated that the ambulance numbers are staying steady. The 

ambulance is back in Walton contracted with DVH. They have ability to do 911 

calls that they are picking up for Walton and Trout Creek.  

 Mr. Hood stated that wait time isn’t as long with the county ambulance 

in place. 

 Mr. Hood stated that there are 2 resolutions at the board meeting. One 

resolution is for a Homeland Security Grant of $86,000 to be used towards the 

new CAD system.  

 Mr. Rossley stated that the first group of hardware should be sent in 

December and shouldn’t have issues getting the equipment implemented. We 

are looking at January through August for a testing period and hoping to go 

live in August. This will include training all employees on the new system.  

 Mr. Hood stated that they are having good candidates with applications.  

 Mr. Hood stated that he worked with the finance committee and trimmed 

their budget down by a lot with allowing to keep the Capital Project Fund line 

open for the new site construction in Trout Creek.  

 Mr. Hood stated that Verizon is hoping to go live on the Grand Gorge 

Tower. Mr. Downin mentioned that they are good to go live on the Pine Hill 

tower he is just waiting for a new check to issue certificate. Mr. Hood stated 

that there has really been no interest in the towers. Supervisor Hinkley asked 

Mr. Hood if he minded him reaching out to the carrier to see if they have any 

interest. Chairman Gladstone state that AT&T was going to come to the Andes 

Town Board Meeting because they are saying that the tower that is there does 

not provide enough coverage that they are looking for.  

Probation ---- Scott Glueckert, Director 

 Mr. Glueckert stated that he is working with case management software 

in making the transition from the server to the website based. Currently it is in 

the testing phase and should be done with everything from a week from today. 
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Mr. Glueckert stated that it is the same software just a different way of getting 

the information. This change will help probation officers do their work in the 

field instead of having to come back to the office to do their notes. They will 

also be able to see the case files when in the field as well. 

 Mr. Glueckert is still waiting to send back old cars to Enterprise. There 

was an issue with the titles and trying to work that out. 

 Mr. Glueckert stated that State Director of Probation announced that he 

would be retiring. He has been the Director since 2005 and there has not been 

any discussion about who might take over. Mr. Glueckert is thinking they will 

here sometime in February who might be taking over. Mr. Glueckert stated that 

Probation Directors concerns are that it is going to be someone appointed that 

has never been in the field and unaware of what they deal with. Mr. Glueckert 

is hoping for someone that will stand strong and back the departments.  

Stop DWI ---- Scott Glueckert, Coordinator   

 Mr. Glueckert stated that there were 8 arrests for last month. Which 2 of 

these arrests were refusals, so we are still at about 25%.  

 Mr. Glueckert stated that he has received $27,717 in fine revenue so far 

this year. He stated that there are two more fine revenue quarters to come from 

the local courts and should come in about $50,000 that was budgeted.  

 Mr. Glueckert stated that anyone sentenced to state time we do not see 

the money for a while. 

 Mr. Glueckert stated that a bill is supposed to be passed next April that 

anyone charges with DWI will have to pay a $195 mandatory surcharge that 

will go directly to Stop DWI.  

Code Enforcement ----- Dale Downin, Director 

  Mr. Downin stated that he has communicated with the company 

bringing in the home for the DSS building. The building should be shipped this 

week. 

 Mr. Downin stated that the main street building is waiting for some 

testing to be finished.  

 Mr. Downin stated that they are pouring concrete at the Walton site.  

 Mr. Downin stated that they are doing the initial paving in Bloomville 

and will finish it in the spring. Mr. Downin is hoping the Bloomville building 

will be done next March next year. They will be doing all the interior during the 

winter and finish paving in the spring. 
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 Mr. Downin is hoping the Walton building will be done June next year.  

Sheriff’s Office ---- Craig DuMond, Sheriff 

 Undersheriff Smith stated that the Commission of Corrections came to 

visit, and everything went well.  

 Undersheriff stated that we got another Full Time Deputy going to start 

last week of training. This deputy was a transfer in from another local agency 

but had worked in our Corrections Division prior to becoming a Police Officer.  

 Undersheriff stated that we attended several trunk or treat events, and 

handed out trick or treat bags for kids. Undersheriff stated that we participated 

in the Halloween around town for businesses. We also participated in 

Halloween safety patrols in schools. 

 Undersheriff stated that our Criminal Investigations Division completed a 

high-risk warrant which in turn arrested 2 people. There were several stolen 

items, firearms, and drugs involved. There are more charges pending as well. 

The CID had been working on this case for over a month. 

October Jail Revenue 

Month - $77,510 

YTD- $566,840 

**************************************************************************************** 

Chairman Gladstone ended the meeting around 12:00 PM, noted the 

next meeting will be on December 4, 2023 at 11:30 AM, and held in the Public 

Safety Building at 280 Phoebe Lane, Delhi, NY.  


